April 18, 2007

Re Senate Bill 944 and Senate Joint Measure 8
To Health Policy and Public Affairs 
Membership:
Laurie Monnes Anderson, Chair
Avel Gordly, Vice-Chair
Margaret Carter
Peter Courtney
Jeff Kruse

This morning, following my testimony, Senator Kruse commented that he had a reference that the European Union had overturned its ban on phthalates. He mentioned as support a reference from the American Chemistry Council. I was unable to find this reference. However, I did find reports by The European Chemicals Commission from 2003 and 2004 (http://www.dinp-facts.com/upload/documents/document3.pdf and http://www.didp-facts.com/upload/documents/document5.pdf and http://www.dbp-facts.com/upload/documents/document30.pdf) which minimize but do not entirely discount the health effects of phthalates. The Phthalate Esters Panel of the American Chemistry Council has vigorously promoted these reports, which are at variance with other European Union (and scientific, peer-reviewed) studies on the risk of phthalates and bisphenol A (see my testimony. It is interesting to note that by the Panel’s own admission, that the Phthalate Esters Panel is composed of all major manufacturers and some users of the primary phthalate esters in commerce in the United States. Panel members include: BASF Corporation, Eastman Chemical Company, ExxonMobil Chemical Company, and Ferro Corporation. Teknor Apex Company, a major user of the materials, is an associate member. (see http://www.phthalates.org/about.asp).
The European Chemicals Commission reports have not led the EU to overturn its ban on phthalates (see BBC News Report at http://news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/health/4651391.stm).
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